Glencoe Boat club, Minutes of Online Meeting 05/03/2021



Present: Angus MacInnes - Commodore.

Kevin E. Boyle - Vice Commodore & Maintenance Officer.

Robert Watt - Treasurer.

Gordon MacIntyre - Secretary.

Roselynn Michie - Memberships Secretary.

Helen Farlie - Minutes Secretary.

Ruairidh MacLellan - Pontoon & Moorings Officer.

Jill Mills - Sailing Captain.

Alistair Richardson - Website Manager.

David Southcott - Skiff Captain.

Apologies: Max MacLean - Yard Officer.

Agenda Items: Report from all Committee members.

<u>Commodore's Report:</u> "Thank you to all Committee Members great responses to our Online Meeting.

I hope when things ease, I can chat to contractors regarding shoring up and protecting our shore front to the left of the slipway, as every winter we are losing parts of the shore to big tides and bad weather.

I will be leasing with Ruairidh and Kevin regarding mooring and pontoons."

<u>Vice Commodore's Report:</u> Kevin made a proposal of all codes to be changed annually on all of our locks.

Maintenance Officer's Report: "I have felled some tree's out the back of the containers to tidy up and make more space for storage. I will be looking at painting both containers this year, as well as painting the clubhouse floor and skirting boards. Various welding jobs to be done to the Pontoon and Gangway. Hopefully all going well we will manage to get some amarok for the shorefront."

<u>Treasurer's Report:</u> "Currently I am still awaiting current bank statements."

<u>Secretary's Report:</u> "I am not comfortable asking businesses for money, given the year most have had."

Gordon also added that there will not be a 2021 Club Handbook.

<u>Membership Secretary's Report:</u> "We currently have 32 Memberships, and counting, that consists of 9 families, 22 single adults and 1 junior.

No real problems except from trying to read people's writing on the paper forms."

Roselynn reminded us that there is an Online Membership form which is quicker and saves time on the website.

<u>Minutes Secretary Report:</u> "As the new Minutes sec I don't have anything to report at this time - but suffice it to say I'll be ready and willing whenever meetings resume in a format where formal minutes are required."

<u>Mooring & Pontoon Officer's Report:</u> "New Moorings database setup and working well, along with pontoon monthly inspection rota. Finalizing securement of a boat to do mooring inspections with and working on booking the diver.

Pontoons will not be installed until Mid March/April time, beforehand they will undergo a pressure wash and general clean. I am also getting in touch with club members whose moorings are due attention this year.

<u>Sailing Captain's Report:</u> "Provisional race calendar will be put together for Wednesday night racing. This is all going to be COVID dependent. It will be placed on the website. A provisional date for a potential regatta will be looked at with regards to tides and out forward for consideration."

Website Manager Update: "Discrepancy highlighted in difference between membership form and Rules & Bylaws form. I suggest the club secretary goes over the Rules & Bylaws, Constitution and T&C's forms and updates them. I could do with a plan of the moorings highlighting the Visitors mooring, as well as a chart of the area highlighting the club to assist visitors visiting the club by sea. Any content is gratefully received."

Skiff Captains Update: "The Skiff is ready to paint after sanding with the following exceptions: oars require finishing (Neil.) Rudder to be hung (David) Footrests to be made (David.) Trailer is stored at David Southcott's croft until needed. Trying to get rid of the moulds and base back to Morven Sailing Club - they want them but are being a bit slow on the retrieval. I have volunteered to take them over for them (lockdown permitting.) So; sanding and last fixed are the priority when we can... I will try to do the last few weeks if everyone is happy for me to be in the shed (if this is legal?) We will obviously need publicity when we have a club about starting a row together - from tonight's news - don't hold your breath."

At this time there is no other committee business.

Next Committee report/update will be done on the **5th of April**, until then, we hope all our Club Members and visitors are looking forward to another season on the water at Glencoe (COVID Dependant.)

